Rùnaire a' Chaibineit airson Ceartais Cabinet Secretary for Justice

Micheal Matheson BPA Michael Matheson MSP

F/T: 0300 244 4000

E: scottish.ministers@scotland.gsi.gov.uk

Mr Bill McIntosh General Secretary Scottish Taxi Federation

By e-mail to macdoom1@sky.com





Ar faidhle/Our ref: 2015/0024226

2015 النوالي ال

Deen Bill.

Thank you for your letter of 13th July regarding your meeting on 3rd June with my officials, Police Scotland and representatives from the Local Authorities.

I share your concerns that recent developments in technology mean that we need to look again at issues such as the current booking office regulations. These concerns were also highlighted during the passage of the recent Air Weapons and Licensing (Scotland) Bill where I referred to our on-going engagement with stakeholders and commitment to update the relevant secondary legislation.

We therefore expect to issue a consultation this summer to identify concerns and establish views on the relevant issues to ensure that the most appropriate regulation and enforcement regime is in place to reflect the changing technology.

Thank you for bringing this matter to my attention and I do confirm we are committed to working with you and other stakeholders to help address these concerns.

MICHAEL MATHESON





